CCC Minutes For the Special Meeting of April 13, 2023

Location:  Zoom
The March meeting, cancelled because of a snowstorm, was rescheduled for a special meeting on this date.  The meeting was called to order at 9:06 am.
The minutes of the January meeting and the agenda were approved.
Attending was Commissioners Heidi Cunnick, Deb Bennett, Nancy Berry.  Absent was Katie Freygang. Also attended by Public Member Margie Purnell. 

TREASURER’S REPORT

	Treasurer Nancy Berry reported that the budget has a balance of $1790.42.

OLD  BUSINESS
	Section #1-Projects Near Completion	Section #2-Education, Outreach

		Heidi and Nancy announced that a date had been set for the July 15th Cream Hill
	Lake testing event at Cream Hill Lake.  This event was wholeheartedly approved by the 
		CH Lake Assn.  Larry Marciano of Aerlimnology will conduct a ½ day training session	
		for the approximate price of $1500, paid for by the LTF budget. 

		As so much time and attention has been paid to the Waste and Composting Forum to be
		held on April 22, no further discussion ensued.  32 participants are noted currently.

		The updated calendar was reviewed and after discussion it was decided that there  
		would be no special invasive event this year.  Instead, it was thought that the Ag Fair   
		should focus on this very single important subject by all the Green Tent participants. This 
will be discussed at future meetings.
	Deb will talk to Maggie Cooley about the tent and Heidi will talk with Bill Dineen about
	Ag Fair specifics.
	
Deb Bennett, invasive captain, will continue the cooperative and town wide
efforts to control invasive plants.

Heidi spoke about the diligent efforts of the HHWG, a cross-town working group that is 
trying to initiate a dialog with the Housatonic Railroad.  This effort was well-reported in 
the Lakeville Journal. HHRC has finally responded to Gordon saying that they were
spraying less, but made no effort to reach out for further conversation with the group,
HHWG.

NEW BUSINESS

A May planning meeting will be convened at Deb Bennett’s house at an undetermined 
time and date. The group would like to focus on a broad topic for next year (e.g., water 
in Cornwall).

The meeting was adjourned at 10:07.



